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Rescue	One
		 Hello	again	Kinoites…	for	my	final	note	to	you.	My	

?me	as	1AB	V.P.	/	Chief	of	Rescue	1	has	come	to	an	end	as	of	
February	11,	2017.	The	past	four	years	leading	Rescue	1	

and	the	years	preceding	that	as	Chairman	of	the	Medical	1AB	
Responders	has	been	a	rewarding	and	memorable	
experience.	It	is	now	?me	for	another	to	take	up	efforts	to	
keep	not	only	the	mariners	safe	and	accounted	for,	but	the	
en?re	community.	The	con?nued	efforts	and	involvement	
of	Rescue	1	posi?vely	impacts	the	ci?zens,	visitors	and	all	
the	local	emergency	service	providers	in	Kino.	This	impact	
has	been	through	direct	delivery	of	services,	volunteering,	
equipment	upgrades	and	dona?ons,	both	given	and	
received.	I’m	sure	the	new	leadership	will	con?nue,	not	just	
my	work,	but	the	posi?ve	and	proac?ve	ac?ons	of	the	
many	leaders	of	Rescue	1	that	served	for	decades	prior	to	
my	arrival.	This	con?nuity	of	public	service	is	what	sustains	
the	esteem	of	Club	Depor?vo’s	“Rescue	One”	throughout	
Mexico	and	with	the	traveling	public.	

Many	thanks	go	out	to	my	Rescue	1	predecessors,	
Club	Depor?vo	Board	of	Directors,	Filiberto,	Be`y,	Raul	and	
most	especially	to	you,	the	ci?zens	and	visitors	who	have	
volunteered	thousands	of	hours	of	service	which	is	the	
back	bone	of	this	cri?cal	program.	See	you	all	around	town	
and	on	the	golf	course!

Stay	Safe,

Mark	Tracy

1AB	VP	/	Rescue	One
242-0548	
“Rusty	Nail”	on	Ch.	24

Hello Everyone,
January started out cold, rainy and windy, but ended warm 
and sunny with a great bocce ball tournament, well-done 
organizers and competitors. AND now it’s February. 

The next time you walk onto our Club grounds please take 
some time to look around before entering the building. Thank 
you to Jennifer and Bruce Brown for coming up with this 
wonderful idea for hiring Manny, Picasso, and donating the 
cost to improve and enhance our large library wall and 
outbuildings & another thank you to Robert Burnam for 
hiring Manny to complete the other library walls as a surprise 
for Sandie! It is truly lovely! Every day I notice something 
different in the murals – today it was a kitten painted by the 
library door. 

The Annual Membership Meeting will be held Saturday, 
February 11, 2017 @ 9 a.m. at our Clubhouse.  The Board 
encourages you to attend, it is time for elections, voting on 
proposed changes in the By-laws and each Board member 
gives a summary of the year 2016.  Your 2017 membership 
fee must be paid in order to attend and vote.  Temporary and 
Honorary members are welcome, but may not vote.  It is your 
opportunity to hear first-hand what your Club is doing and a 
time for you to share your thoughts and ask questions. 

The proposed amendments to Article VII and Article XII of 
the Club By-Laws for which we will be voting were 
listed and explained in my article in the January 
Knews. It is also posted on our bulletin board. 

                                                 continued on page 2…
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continued..

As I write this article, the slate of nominees are:

1st Vice President   Tom Vala              2-year term
Treasurer Joan Fairweather 2-year term
Bar Director Carolina Nava      2-year term
Construction Dir. John Nicola        2-year term
Outdoor Director Bill Chisholm        1-year term
Meals Director    - - - - - -               2-year term

I would like to thank Gloria Brandt, nominating chair 
and her committee, Craig Gresham, Matt Curtis, 
Darlene Lyons, for the work they did to get a slate of 
nominees to present to the Board. This is not an easy 
task, as the committee doesn’t have members coming 
to them. They have to go looking for nominees. This 
year was especially difficult. When you serve as one of 
the leaders you learn a lot about the Club.  I thank the 
members who are serving and those who are willing to 
serve. 

I want to take this opportunity to recognize the 
outgoing Board members: Mark Tracy & Sharon 
Chapman. I appreciate their willingness to serve on 
the Board of Directors. Each brought to their position 
responsibility, dedication and enthusiasm. Mark served 

in the position of 1st Vice-President for 4 exceptional 
years. Sharon took on the 2-year position of Meals 
Director with passion and gusto.  I thank them for the 
privilege of working with them and I will miss both of 
them terribly.    fb
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BINGO - BINGO - BINGO - BINGO - BINGO 

The $1600 peso KINO BALL JACKPOT was 
won last Monday by one of our 
faithful Bingo players......Congratulations Diane 
Ackerman.

The pot will start building at the next session on 
January 30th and....YOU COULD BE THE 
NEXT LUCKY PLAYER!!!!! 

 The Bingo Bandidos

Just a little reminder, we are all enjoying 
our beautiful Putt-Putt and Bocce court 
carpet!! We have added covers to protect 
the carpet in the off season, thus extending 
the anticipated lifespan of the carpet. 

We are continuing to work toward getting 
the Club reimbursed for the purchase of 
the carpet. Bingo proceeds are being used 
to help, but we would welcome donations 
to help with the remaining balance.  Any 
donation would be greatly appreciated! 
Feel free to contact Judy Campbell if you 
can help! 

….from page 1

Be patient and if you have any ideas or input, you can 
provide it to any of the committee members who are Stan 
Colbert, Randy Bender, Jim Moratto and Harold Becker.
     Hope to see everyone at the outdoor activities. 
They are for you and by you so if you have any 
ideas, please pass them on to me or one of the 
other Board members.

….Outdoor activities 
continues from Pg 8



Laurel Hakim, Director

Indoor Activities Charitable Giving

glhakim@prodigy.net.mx
(662) 242-1193

Brent Henderson, Director
brentdale@prodigy.net.mx
(662) 242-0141

Laurel Hakim, Indoor Activities
Bingo and Trivia are going strong....Morning 
announcements are right on to keep you all 
up to date with daily and weekly  activities!
WOW, what a great group of folks involved 
in the CLUB’s activities....2017 started off 
with the mucho fun and successful “CAKE 
WALK’'....over 15 wonderful bakers provided 
their special treats (gosh are we lucky to 
have so many great bakers, so willing to 
donate!!) and needed funds were raised for 
the “Carpet Fund” (bocce ball coverings) 
while having a great time!! WIN/WIN  for 
everyone!!  Next event is the favorite 
“WESTERN NIGHT”…February 10th...Get 
out your boots, hoops and hats for some  
stomping in the Western spirit and be at the 
Club before 5:30!!! And remember to bring a 
few extra pesos on Friday’s for the “Split the 
Pot” / 50/50 drawing !!!
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Good morning everyone.  I’d like to thank all the 
people that brought backpacks, school supplies and 
birthday gifts.  We have received an abundance of 
backpacks, but we are still in need of many school 
supplies.  

In 2016 we received 31 requests for assistance, 
and we were able to assist with all the requests for 
a total granted of $52,500. pesos!!  We started with 
a budget of  $67,836.00 pesos and currently we 
have a balance of 15,336.00 pesos remaining. The 
balance will be given to the club.

At this time, we are organizing the March Charity 
Dinner.  I would like to thank Carolyn Kinsman for 
chairing this event.  Thank you, also, to Sandie 
Burnam and Judy Campbell who are Chairs of the 
Auction and Raffle. And  can’t forget the thank our 
Chef, Pat Friesen. We are requesting donations for 
the Charity Dinner Auction. 

In the past, we have organized two charity events 
and at this time, we do not have the second in 
place, and we are working toward organizing this 
event.  Any suggestions or ideas would be very 
helpful.  

As a reminder, it is time once again for the 
Humaniterian Award.  Members are encouraged to 
submit a letter nominating a person who have 
gone above and beyond in service to Club 
Deportivo or to the Kino Community.  Someone 
who finds a need and sets about making it a 
project close to their hearts.  

If you know someone you would like to nominate 
for this year, please write a brief letter and include 
details of why you believe they qualify.  You can 
drop the letter off at Club or directly to me.    bh                     



The KLK Scholarship Program is an outreach of support to provide monetary assistance for 
the education of students attending high school in Kino. When a qualifying student is awarded 
a KLK scholarship gift, there are two parameters that must be met to continue the next 
semester on scholarship: 1. Maintain an overall grade of 80%, or greater, for the semester 
2. Work closely with a Classroom Teacher in one of the elementary schools to complete 3 
hours of Peer Tutor Time each week assisting a student/s.

Each school year KLK awards a Maria Peral Memorial Scholarship to an outstanding in-
coming Sophomore student who qualifies for the gift in her honor. Maria, a Kino resident, was 
instrumental in establishing the high school in Bahia de Kino.
We are thrilled to announce that we had the funds to pay the 2016-2017 tuitions for 8 Seniors, 
7 Juniors and 13 Sophomores. Three students are supported privately through the KLK 
program. The current tuition per semester is $100 (US); $130 (CAN) or peso equivalent which 
KLK is required to pay in advance.

We are welcoming donations, in any amount, to the KLK Scholarship Fund to continue 
supporting 25 students a year.  We can assist you in finding a student if you would like to 
privately sponsor a specific student. If you wish to make a charitable gift contribution of $500 
(US), or more, contact Diane Ackerman for information. If you are not in Kino, you may send a 
check to: Judy Hazen, 1506 NE 6th, Camas, WA 98607

We appreciate your generosity to enable deserving Kino students obtain a high school 
education.

We look forward to hearing from you! We cannot continue this amazing program without your 
help.

Committee Members:
     Diane Ackerman, Chair (242-2374), Judy Hazen, Treasurer (242-0618)
     Mari Evans (242-0519), Sparkie MacVeigh (242-0328),
    Jacqueline Sinnett  (242-0562), Norma Veazey (242-0236)

Kino Ladies Klub Scholarship Program
Diane Ackerman, Chair



Kino
       Ladies
          Klub

This group of women started in 1998 with the simple purpose of gathering together, developing 
friendships, welcoming all women to the Kino Community and to provide support to the school 
children of Kino Viejo….Most of you know this, but maybe not the newer women in Kino....Everyone 
is most welcome!!!!   KLK will be meeting for lunch and the pre lunch informal gatherings on 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14th.  Please let Martha Cusano (242-0524) Social Secretary or me, Laurel 
(242-1193) President if you will be attending and have not said so or if you would like to attend as a 
guest!! All Kino women are greeted with welcome hands!!!Hope to hear from you and see all of you 
on Valentines Day.....FYI...Last meeting of the season is March 14th

 First, I want to start by thanking all of the members that attend all of our events, all of the 
volunteers, the board members and our club staff, I really appreciate all you do. You are all 
rockstars!

During January we opened the bar during many events, Social Hours every Friday, a couple of Golf 
Tournaments and luncheons, two Dinner Parties, our regular Bingo Mondays and Trivia Tuesdays 
and our very chilly Bocce Ball Tournament (kudos to Coffee and Baileys/Kahlua) that lasted ten 
days, it was a busy and fun month.

Thank you Harold and Len for your constant help, thank you Shauna, Karen W., Ralph, Kev K., 
Paul Stanley and Craig G., Bobby Binckes, Carolyn and Perry, Nancy and Ron Leetch, Carolyn 
Martine, Barb Kauz, Brian Oliver, the Powers, Eduardo Vivanco, Thelma and Rick Primeau, you are 
awesome!

Remember we are all volunteers working to keep our club running, we know we are not perfect that 
is why we are always open to comments and suggestions, feel free to contact me at 662-111-0651 
with any issue you need to discuss and keep on drinking! 

PS
We are now looking for bar volunteers for our Benefit Dinner on the 4th of March, please contact 
me or Kevin if you are interested.

Caro Nava

From the Bar Caro Nava, 
Director
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Kino Bay…. 
A Fishing Village

Matt Curtis
lyncurt0@gmail.com

Reporting Period:  December 21 to January 25, 2016
Note: Missing dates normally mean that the wind contributed to boats not going out to fish. 
I have a NEW email if you can send me any fishing news or pictures: lyncurt0@gmail.com  
If you can send reports by the 24th of the month, they have a better chance of being added 
in for the next report.

First some late reports from DAKOTA:
12/2  To Turner and Deadman for 16 large yellowtail to 28 pounds.
12/12 To Turner for nice yellowtail and two sardinera/brownies (one very nice).
12/13 To for 7 nice yellowtail.
12/15 To Turner, for 8 nice yellowtail.
12/23 To Turner for limits of yellowtail.
Most caught trolling with purple or silver X-Raps and a few jigging.

12/26 DAKOTA went to Turner for 10 yellowtail.
12/31 EL PATO Turner and Dead Man for limits of yellowtail and limits of goldies. DAKOTA 
got 14 yellowtail there also.
1/03   EL PATO to Turner for limits of goldies and one 20 pound white sea bass. It was 
generally a slow day unless you got to Deadman early and trolled. DAKOTA got  6 
yellowtail, SAND DOLLAR got “a few” yellowtail, and NIGHTWINGS landed one nice 
yellowtail and had another break off on deep jigs, plus some bottom fish.
SEA SHELL caught limits of rockies and triggerfish near Punto Tie Hitt (the southeast 
corner of Tiburon).
1/09  DAKOTA fished Turner for 10 yellowtail.
1/12  DAKOTA went back to Turner for 3 yellowtail.
1/19 DAKOTA to Turner for 6 yellowtail.
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PLEASE NOTE…… 
PLEASE READ!!!!

IMPORTANT
INFORMATION

The Ad-Hoc Committee agreed that the perception in the 
community is that the Meals Director is too much work for one 
person.  Therefore, we recommend splitting the duties into three 
(3) positions as follows:

1.  Meals Director:  Responsible for all paperwork, preparing and 
posting a chart of meals: works with the Board of Directors to set 
meals dates: is responsible for flyers and advertising: writes 
newsletter articles and Board reports and attends Board meetings.

2.  Kitchen Assistant: Oversees the kitchen, works directly with 
organizers and sponsors, and helps maximize ticket sales.

3.  Kitchen Recruiter: procures organizers and sponsors: procures 
entertainment for dinners.
   4.  #1 would be the Director on the Board and the  #2 & #3 
reporting to the director.

mailto:lyncurt0@gmail.com%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
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Sharon Chapman, Director

From the Kitchen……

Sharaechap@aol.com
(662) 242-1040

Bill Chisholm, Director

Outdoor 
Activities 

chisholmwd@gmail.com
662 242-0416

Hello and thanks to all of you who came out and 
supported the meals at the Club.
 
  A huge THANK YOU to our January organizers: Sally 
and Jean-Maurice Lacroux, Anne DeFrance and Diane 
Ackerman, Maggy and Harold Becker and Lynette and 
Barry Bennington. Great meals folks!!! Thanks also to 
their crews and helpers!
 
  Big THANKS to our sponsors: Lynne/ Wayne Wilkinson, 
Jennifer/ Bruce Brown, Claudette Panico / John Nicola, 
Sandy/ Don Dalton, Norma/ Tom Veazey, Bill Little, 
Debbi/ Jim Donis, Marcia/ Mickey Peddie, Carolyn 
Kinsman/ Perry Wilkes, Carolyn/ Harold Martine, 
Francine/ Jim Bailey and Louisa Thompson/ Kent Ogden.
 
  Thank you to the bocce lunch crew: Darlene Colbert for 
making the soups, Dos Palmas for the butternut squash, 
Joan Fairweather for cooking the corned beef, Veda/Bill 
Tucker for donating the rye bread and my helpers, Anne 
Stern and Lynette Bennington. 
 
  Thanks to the dinner entertainment: the "paying the 
check" skit gals, Anne Stern, Rosie Geier, Kaye VanHee, 
Judy Hazen and Sandie Burnam. Also to Veda Tucker for 
her "Oldie-Weds" game including the contestants, Rosie/
Butch Geier, Darlene/Jim Lyons, Lynne/Howard Powers, 
Grace/Bill Chisholm and Sharon/Steve Chapman. Both 
made the evenings more fun!
 
 Here's our February meal line-up: 
  Feb 4   Ham dinner organized by Linda/Rick Harris
  Feb 12   Eggs Benedict by the amazin Hazens   
  Feb 18   Bar B Q Ribs done right by Judy/Rick Hussey
  Feb 26   Green chili, egg & cheese breakfast casserole 
organized by Carolyn Kinsman/ Perry Wilkes
 
 I invite all members to attend the meals---your tummies 
will thank you!!!
  It has been my pleasure to serve as your meals director 
and I truly appreciate all the support during my term.     
Please offer the same support to the next director. This 
Club, and you the members, are the best!!! 
   The club is still looking for the next meals director, if 
interested I'll be happy to answer any questions about 
duties and help in any way I can.
 
  See you at mealtime!!

     The January Goathead golf tournament was held 
January 5 th with 43 players. John Carlen, Butch 
Geier, Darlene Lyons and Jerry Menefee took third 
place with second place won by the threesome of 
Larry Rosenbaum, Tavi Kristian and Bruna 
Burbridge. Closest to the pin was Rosie Geier and 
Kent Ogden. 

And the WINNERS were +++++++++++ (That’s a drum 
roll in case you didn’t know) Bill Stern, Syed Hasan, 
Shauna Smith and Jensine Morley.
     Helping with the tournament were Melva Shaw and 
Louise Thompson on the refreshment vehicle (thanks 
Jerry for the loan of the vehicle). Veda Tucker and 
Char Webb minded the third green for closest to the 
pin. And of course we could not do the tournament 
without the valuable effort put forth by Jerry Menefee, 
Johnny (and Mari) Evans and Bill Stern (they do 
most of the work).
     
The bocce tournament ran from January 16 -- 
January 27. We had 29 teams, 3 short of the 32 goal. 
We had help with the daily duties from the top four 
winners from the previous year's tournament. Caro 
arranged the bartenders and Johnny Evans arranged 
the lunches.  Our referees were Fred Mahaffey, Steve 
Chapman, Bill Stern, Ron Leetch and Tavi Kristjan.  
Rogene Mahaffey and Melva Shaw were the 
scorekeepers. The games went well, most within their 
time frame. 
      The championship game was held at 9:00 Friday 
January 27 complete with cheerleaders and green and 
red gals. Although the weeks spectators were scarce 
we had a good turnout to watch the last game. 
  The results are:
First place          Ron & Nancy Leetch
Second place     Joanne & Don White
Third place         Karen Webster & Sharon Chapman
Fourth place       Bruna & Jim Burbidge
Fifth place          John Hazen & Craig Gresham
Six place            Darlene & Jim Lyons 

     We have had a proposal to look into a shooting 
range for air rifles in the back of the parking lot so we 
struck a committee to look into the logistics and come 
up with a proposal to the Board to see if 
implementation is feasible. It appears as though there 
is a lot of interest and it will be work but it will take 
some time to get it set up. 
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Change is inevitable 

New Members Changes 
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CERISE, Leslie & Suzanne                  2601-2017                                     
17120 Wagontrain Loop, Peyton CO 80831                     
(970) 379-8639
lesliesue@hotmail.com  
Dos Palmas, Sonora                                     
Magic Jack  (719) 646-0883   
LESLIESUE
change all

EDWARDS, Jill                                                      
MagicJack (214) 884-6551
1960 Calle Acapulco, Kino Nuevo                                               
(662) 847-3297
phone # and address

GEIER, Butch & Rosie                       
Kino Bay RV #151, Kino Nuevo      
address change

MALUSA, Tom & Ann Rose   2682 – 2017                                   
3427 N. Forgeus Ave. Tucson, AZ 85716                                    
(520) 631-1311
malusathomas@gmail.com
520 661-1607  
     

RANKIN, Wes Ernest & Tish, Avigo       
2255-2017                        
813 Wildflower Ct. Petaluma CA 94954                           
(707) 481-9856               
Calle Tuxpan y Cancun, Kino 

STANLEY, PAUL & Mickie Lynn                       
Kino Bay Rv #1, Kino Nuevo                 
(address)

VIVANCO, Eduardo & Alicia    2680-2017                                     
Avenida Sin Nombre, Kino Viejo                                      
(520) 303-3960
eduviv60@gmail.com                                                    
(638) 114-8132                             
LOS VIVANCOS
(new addition)



Ron	C.	Wikel	–	GATOR	BAIT	–	75,	passed	away	January	27,	2017	at	
Stein	Hospice	Care	Center	in	Sandusky,	OH.		In	his	retirement	years,	Ron	and	his	
wife,	Carol,	became	full	time	RV’ers	and	visited	48	of	the	50	states.	Kino	Bay	has	
been	their	home	for	the	past	10	years;	he	was	President	of	Club	Deportivo	from	
2010-2014.		He	loved	deep-sea	Pishing	on	his	beloved	boat	“Gator	Bait”.		He	is	
survived	by	his	wife,	Carol,	3	sons	–	Todd,	Brian	&	Cory,	his	sister,	Janet	and	
grandchildren	and	nephews,	along	with	many	cousins.	Online	condolences	may	be	
left	at:	mormanfuneralhome.com,	memorial	contributions	may	be	made	to	Stein	
Hospice,	1200	Sycamore	Line,	Sandusky,	OH	44870	or	the	American	Cancer	Society.		
Cards	and	notes	may	be	sent	to	Carol	c/o	Janet	Vincent,	P.	O.	Box	244,	Wakeman,	OH	
44889.		There	will	be	a	Celebration	of	Life	for	Ron	in	Kino	in	March.	

In Memorium……
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9:15 Ladies Putt Putt 9:00 Reader’s Group 8:15 Resistance Band

9:15 Walking Aerobics 9:30 Line Dancing Yoga

4:30 Bar/5:00 Game 5:00 Social Hour 5:00 Bar Opens

      8:15 Weight &Stretch

9:15 Ladies Bocce

1:30 Bar/2:00 Games
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